


Goodworth Clatford Parish Council minutes of the

Extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council
Tuesday 23rd September 2025 at 7pm
held in the main hall at the Village Club

Present:
	Councillors
	Clerk
	TVBC + County Councillors
	Others

	Roy Struthers
Ian Platt 
Alan Willens
Fiona Cross
Steve Pyle

	Eveline Attwood
	
      



	



25185 Chairmans remarks – 
25186 Apologies for Absence – Cllr Henderson, Cllr Kwaitkowski
25187 Public Participation – None
25188 Declarations of Interest – None declared.
25189 To Approve the Minutes of the Council Meeting – Resolved: That the minutes of the council meeting of the Parish Council held on the 2nd of September 2025 can be confirmed and were signed as a true record of the meeting.	 

25190 Village Clock
The Clerk reported that the Village Clock Electric contract was ending at the end of the month. The Clerk explained that as the Parish Council is Local Government they can only use a commercial/business supply not a domestic supply. The meter is supplied and operated by SSE as the clock is on a continuous unmetered supply. The Clerk has investigated other business suppliers of electric who cannot supply electric to the clock under this MPLAN number as they report SSE installed and registered the meter/supply. Unmetered suppliers are limited according to the District Network Operator. The Clerk confirmed she had spoken to the manufacture Smith of Derby who confirmed that the clock cannot be upgraded to battery operated, solar powered or have a change of mechanism.
Three options were provided to Cllrs to discuss and provide a resolution.

· Electric prices quoted for a one-year contract with SSE for £1024 for a year Starting 1st October 2025
· Pay a daily charge of £18 plus electric charges on a variable rate starting 1st October 2025.
· Disconnect the electric supply and pay a disconnection fee of £80 plus VAT (as quoted verbally by SSE.
 Cllrs discussed the options. Resolved: Cllrs agreed that electric costs are too high and that the Clerk should arrange for the clock to be disconnected. The Clerk advised that in the short term we may incur the variable rate while disconnection was arranged. SSE advised it would take at least 14 days to get a date for an appointment which has to be made in conjunction with the householder. Cllrs discussed further suggestions and ideas.
Cllr Struthers will write to the resident who had donated to the clock service to explain the situation.





25191 Date of next meetings
· The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 4th November 2025 at 7pm in Goodworth Clatford Village Club.
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